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Information circular*

To:
Members of the staff


From:
The Assistant Secretary-General for Human Resources Management


Subject:
Host country travel regulations



*
The present circular will be in effect until further notice.

1.
The Secretariat has received from the United States Mission to the United Nations a note verbale dated 12 August 2004 in which it informs the Secretariat that restrictions on travel beyond the five boroughs of New York City for Iraqi nationals employed by the United Nations and their dependants have been lifted.

2.
The text of the note verbale is set out in the annex to the present circular.

Annex



Note verbale dated 12 August 2004 from the United States Mission to the United Nations


The United States Mission to the United Nations presents its compliments to the United Nations Secretariat and has the honour to inform the latter that restrictions on travel beyond the five boroughs of New York City for Iraqi nationals employed by the United Nations and their dependants are hereby lifted. Similar restrictions on the members of the Permanent Mission of Iraq to the United Nations are also lifted.


Iraqi nationals employed by the United Nations Secretariat and their families are no longer required to seek permission to travel or to notify the United States Mission of personal or United Nations-related travel beyond the five boroughs of New York City.
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